
 From: Eric Klusman < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 7:55 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com;  lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

Summary

 1. We’re not in a property crime wave, despite Chief Moore’s fear-mongering.
 2. I oppose the 12% increase in the LAPD budget.
 3. I oppose the TVTP (CVE) (PATHE) grant. This harmful program will be 

implemented in a discriminatory manner and become another line item in the bloated 
LAPD budget.

 4. I oppose the profoundly failed and profoundly mismanaged Fusion Center 
program and I oppose promoting Officer Alex Vargas of the Fusion Center.

 5. Allow public comment. Decrease Chief Moore’s time and open up public 
comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers and no 45-minute time limit.

Details

Chief Moore and other City officials  held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to wind back progress. As a recently 
released statement by BLM-Los Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce 
crime or improve lives but comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. 



It’s clear that Moore’s continued fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his 
ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to 
undermine the will of community members and we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic 
attempts at spreading fear to strengthen his murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth.  In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD.This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the clear and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,



e
Eric Klusman

 From: Kenny Stevenson < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 8:12 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 



Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

Kenny STevenson
-- 

Check out:



twitter.com/kennygstevenson 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftwitter.com%2Fkenn
ygstevenson&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7C0df3eea8219244f3d16108d9
b8d32af4%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637744039370173164%7CUnknown%7
CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C30
00&sdata=%2B6tDxTKyteo6jMXACWD1EY47GPfGXZ7Y8H8Uj0shh44%3D&reserved=0> 
www.kennygstevenson.com 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.kennygstevenso
n.com%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7C0df3eea8219244f3d16108d9b8d
32af4%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637744039370173164%7CUnknown%7CTW
FpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&
sdata=2XVftn7d%2BtDXuRttmCQZJr7Ce1orSig7WyupSVImyIM%3D&reserved=0> 

 From: Maraky Alemseged < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 8:17 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; Mitch O'Farrell; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org;
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 



murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 



Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

Maraky

---

 
<https://lh3.googleusercontent.com/iYEaYNO_oAo1qDbLisSChXiXUC99OpU3ZBGyZ6euQMWI5wmAo
1EBn9p_2YufuVuIhlx9zHc22L9dkrIMzX6puag2pjnloAjhTYuJsxlmkaJFmQLxzebVBdbbYiQse1d5KOAuI

 yv8> Help us celebrate our 15 year anniversary! #BAJIAT15 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdonorbox.org%2Fba
ji-s-15-year-anniversary-fund-bajiat15&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online
%7Cc3fd4f3cb3cb4c23a98008d9b8d3e027%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637
744042421094187%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6
Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=bnR55U7a6tGffq0EqCH18Nlp3kN8DKmwQofO2Y6paBE%3D&r
eserved=0>  

Maraky Alemseged (she/they)

 Los Angeles Organizer, Black Alliance for Just Immigration (BAJI)

 New York City | Los Angeles | Atlanta | Oakland | Washington, DC | Miami

  

 Learn more: www.BAJI.org 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.baji.org%2F&da
ta=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7Cc3fd4f3cb3cb4c23a98008d9b8d3e027%7C642
fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637744042421094187%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8e
yJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=JLKZc
B0ypwbXE5BXw33pzN%2B3oRpUx2F55fnV8uT4z8k%3D&reserved=0> 

 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftwitter.com%2Fbaj
itweet&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7Cc3fd4f3cb3cb4c23a98008d9b8d3e
027%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637744042421104135%7CUnknown%7CTWFp
bGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sd
ata=v2nEnDf9PRgoCPg0PRnZ4O3aD1QHd7NeJYm1y6X0z6A%3D&reserved=0>  



<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%
2FBAJIpage%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7Cc3fd4f3cb3cb4c23a98008
d9b8d3e027%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637744042421104135%7CUnknown
%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C
3000&sdata=z8Hl%2BZhFxw%2BVZ8qz1QgdINzJnlZQLDVSZXUL14OWPOA%3D&reserved=0>  
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.instagram.com
%2Finstabaji%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7Cc3fd4f3cb3cb4c23a980
08d9b8d3e027%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637744042421114099%7CUnkno
wn%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%
7C3000&sdata=AeMS6HsjqzBMLbEOs%2Ft%2FbFaXLZeg5bNs6qPqNIbSNUE%3D&reserved=0>  
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2
Fuser%2FBAJIPage&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7Cc3fd4f3cb3cb4c23a98
008d9b8d3e027%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637744042421114099%7CUnkn
own%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D
%7C3000&sdata=7IezFNg1QRdDxMmldsiOYlkD2YCX68Dx%2F89dGi69R88%3D&reserved=0> 

Los Angeles Office: 7526 Crenshaw Blvd, Los Angeles, CA 90043

 From: Christina Chapman < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 8:23 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 



even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 



detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Christina Chapman (She/Her)

 From: Camille Sacristan < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 8:56 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 



Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 



not currently allow this.

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

Camille Sacristan

Los Angeles Resident

 From: Shannon Herbert < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 9:01 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers.” It’s clear that Moore’s continued 



fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children.” The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode by the 
LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination toward violence and 
brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable detaining someone in 
ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two officers in his 
security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most murderous police 
department in the country?

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 



through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

Shannon Herbert

-- 

Shannon Herbert, Ph. D.
Associate Professor, English 
Santa Monica College
shannonherbert.com 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fshannonherbert.com
%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7Ca03f171e37464bb09bc708d9b8da0c6f
%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637744069603511109%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZ
sb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata
=WWXsLzvng6fR%2FpA7jXTeTbndggqeMouo34Juqh6wA2w%3D&reserved=0> 

 From: Cordelia Arterian < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 9:13 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; Mitch O'Farrell; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org;
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 



Commissioners,

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 



toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,
Cordelia Arterian

 From: Harrison Weinfeld < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 9:37 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
Fails Lapc; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; 
tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard-won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 



Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.



Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

Harrison Weinfeld

 From: Tiana McKenna < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 9:50 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 



attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 



murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Sincerely,

Tiana McKenna

Los Angeles 90032

 From: Danielle Castrence < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 9:58 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; Mayor Helpdesk; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; Mitch O'Farrell; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org;
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 



press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard-won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 



toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on the number
of speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by
police are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters
before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what 
they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual 
public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.

Best, 

Danielle Castrence 

 From: Zach Sherwin < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 10:19 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; Mayor Helpdesk; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
LAPC Fails; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; 
tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; Queally, James; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org;
ericgarcetti@gmail.com; councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; 
councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; 
paul.krekorian@lacity.org; Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; 
contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org; councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; 
councilmember.price@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; Mitch O'Farrell; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,



Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 



police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

Zach Sherwin
 From: Gina Viola < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 10:20 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
LAPC Fails; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; 
tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; Councilmember Mike Bonin; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; TeamCD4; paul.koretz@lacity.org; 



councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment for LAPD's official rubber stamp BOPC 12/06/21

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.



This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

Gina Viola AGAIN!

Gina Viola (she/her/hers 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmedium.com%2Fgend
er-inclusivit%2Fwhy-i-put-pronouns-on-my-email-signature-and-linkedin-profile-and-yo
u-should-too-d3dc942c8743&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7C7949bd7ab1
a34ee9674408d9b8e4fc03%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C6377441158971187
56%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXV
CI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=5Beg1Fk1Wbi4cU4iFxb5OUTKHVLLZui23uEOo17Z%2BuA%3D&reserved=0> 
)

 



<https://docs.google.com/uc?export=download&id=1YZUY2r_Kcl1YeURszZS2X9tbV4Gp9W3L&rev
id=0BzMf7ak0jvlPRklMenZSMlNaMkEzcnFrK29zazhEMGxsbzBzPQ> 

Corporate Address:
445 S. Figueroa St.  Suite 3100
Los Angeles, CA 90071
Phone:  888.748.3677
Fax:  213.438.0410
http://www.tradeshowtemps.net 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.tradeshowtemps
.net%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7C7949bd7ab1a34ee9674408d9b8e4
fc03%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637744115897128710%7CUnknown%7CTWF
pbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&s
data=twf%2B8eILbGFV6WkSPaCR%2BnBb6wTasv%2Bi65hAxThLEMw%3D&reserved=0> 

*****************

The information contained in this message may be privileged and confidential and 
thus protected from disclosure. If you have received this communication in error, 
please notify us immediately by replying to the message and deleting it from your 
computer.  Thank you, Trade Show Temps.

 From: Cody Sloan < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 10:19 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
LAPC Fails; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; 
tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,



Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 



LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

Cody Sloan 
-- 

Cody Sloan 
pronouns: he/him/his (what's this? 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fuwm.edu%2Flgbtrc%
2Fsupport%2Fgender-pronouns%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7Caf8ef
abfe4d74e20764308d9b8e4fb12%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C63774411592
5902326%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwi
LCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=ej%2BD33Qj6M4GDhvB0u5bcc%2FlY64WurtrctAL5TSgW0w%3D&reser
ved=0> )
MFA in Acting: UCSD '21 
www.codydsloan.com 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.codydsloan.com
%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7Caf8efabfe4d74e20764308d9b8e4fb12
%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637744115925912287%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZ
sb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata
=N1H1riurwDH2zGUvhgrJ%2BhVKj3nSjvKPbNDuaXo1wiA%3D&reserved=0> 
(603) 667-1222

 From: Liz Sommer < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 10:20 AM

 To: Police Commission



 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 
ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard-won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.



Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

Elizabeth Sommer 



 From: Magan Wiles < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 10:25 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.



This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

-- 

magan (she/her)
 From: Hannah Sands < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 10:37 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 



Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Re: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard-won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.



This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

Hannah Sands

 From: Annedell Walker < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 10:39 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 



mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/6/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

On the agenda this week as usual are items directing more money to police, which is 
against the demands of more than half of city residents, the majority of which favor
defunding the police! Every year, the LAPD spends over $3.2 billion, taking over 
half the city’s discretionary funding. $187K of this grant money (item 3C) is to pay
LAPD to teach 40 youth to ride minibikes. As community members have stated regarding
funding LAPD activities with youth, they would rather the city supported families 
having those interactions, instead of paying police for these programs - invest in 
communities, take out police! We demand a divestment from police, and an investment 
in supportive and fulfilling community services. 

    For item 4B, LAPD lists where it is with regard to police “accountability” laws,
all of which is a farce. Moore closes the document by performatively listing the 
George Floyd Justice in Policing Act, a bill that was not passed but Moore can’t 
stop from taking the opportunity to say that LAPD is in compliance with numerous 
protocols on the bill anyway (it’s not), and therefore LAPD is a “leader” in police 
practices.” In reality, LAPD is a leader in police brutality, cruelly taking the 
majority of the city budget year after year while poverty increases, then using 
those resources to target folks that are unhoused. LAPD further leads in killings by
police, and is consistently one of the deadliest police forces in the country. 
Performatively ticking the boxes by such claims as “eliminate practices that permit 
racial profiling” is yet another of some many of Moore’s lies. Defund LAPD!

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 



hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

Annedell Walker

 From: Jason Reedy < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 10:39 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 



Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Fuck y'all, 
Jason

 From: Greg Irwin < >



 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 10:51 AM
 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.



Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail. How could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country?

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,
Gregory Irwin
90035

 From: Lucia Pier < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 11:25 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 



Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; Councilmember Rodriguez; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 



dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail; how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

Lucia Pier

-- 

LUCIA PIER
she/her/hers



 From: J.Stephen Brantley < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 11:35 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021 

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 



similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

J.Stephen Brantley



 From: Lizabeth Belli < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 11:39 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
LAPC Fails;  lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; 
tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021 

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,
Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 



racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,
Lizabeth Belli

Lizabeth Belli (she/her)
 

#CareFirst

 From:



 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 12:10 PM
 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment DOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.



Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,



Mr. Y

Los Angeles Tenants Union, Mid-City Local

Sent with ProtonMail 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fprotonmail.com%2F
&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7Ce6271b4bbb124c5e7b2108d9b8f4760b%7C
642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637744182655351530%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3
d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=kn
fcRHr3cdKNW4WTb6sZdPlozI0CEx5ax8%2BasO9LvZU%3D&reserved=0>  Secure Email.

 From: Audrey Georg < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 12:17 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: My Public Comment for PC meeting on 12/07/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

            Consent items, by definition and commonly accepted meaning, should be 
limited to uncontroversial matters. Contributions of funds to LAPD that supplement 
their already huge budget, are NOT uncontroversial and I demand that you stop 
classifying them as such.

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 



even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 



detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

Audrey Georg 

“If you are neutral in situations of injustice, you have chosen the side of the 
oppressor.”  Desmond Tutu

 From: Laura Adery < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 12:18 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; Mayor Helpdesk; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
Mayor Garcetti; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; 
councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; 
paul.krekorian@lacity.org; Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; 
contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org; councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; 
councilmember.price@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 



Commissioners,

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.



This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say.

Signed,

Laura Adery, Ph.D.

 From: Sophia Rome < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 12:23 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 



mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; Mitch O'Farrell; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org;
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.



Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 



person.

Signed,

Sophia Rome 
University of Michigan Class of 2018
BA Spanish, BA Political Science

 From: M W < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 12:29 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; Mayor Helpdesk; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
LAPC Fails; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; 
tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; Councilmember Rodriguez; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; Mitch O'Farrell; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org;
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
sensationalize recent property crime instances. Chief Moore used this press 
conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, even 
though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last year and
almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to attack the 
people's hard-won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. Attacking the 
Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put forward by 
organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los Angeles states,
"Holding people in jail doesn't reduce crime or improve lives but comes at a 
tremendous price to taxpayers." Moore's continued fear-mongering attempts to justify
his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to
undermine the will of community members, and we reject Chief Moore's pathetic 
attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his murderous police force. 

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 



Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is the most recent rebranding of 
the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators, 
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE), meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring "suspicious behavior." We've seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE target Black Muslim, East African, Somali and Native 
Youth. In fact, in 2016, The American Federation of Teachers wrote to the director 
of the FBI in sharp opposition to its "Don't Be a Puppet" program, similar to PATHE 
and CVE, citing its "emotional and psychological toll on innocent children." The 
racist LAPD would only compound the racist intent of these programs. This TVTP grant
is an apparent effort to circumnavigate the absolute and resounding rejection of CVE
that community members projected in 2018.

The officer set to lead PATHE, Alex Vargas, serves as the Los Angeles Fusion Center 
deputy director. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during the George 
Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the LAPD's harmful programs in its arsenal, PATHE will initially be 
funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item proposal by the 
LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public's calls to defund the police. We cannot 
trust LAPD armed officers to get vaccinations five-year-olds are getting. How can we
trust them with even more taxpayers' dollars?

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled that Chief Moore's security detail 
illegally detained an individual during Moore's visit to France in anticipation of 
the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief Moore's party 
wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to LAPD officers 
detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of unchecked 
despicable behavior is emblematic of LAPD's uncontrollable inclination toward 
violence and brutalization. Commissioners, what do you glean from LAPD feeling 
comfortable detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY? Chief Moore could not manage or 
restrain two officers in his security detail. How can he possibly manage to oversee 
the most murderous police department in the country? How much more ill-equipped 
leadership needs to be demonstrated for you to recommend the firing of Michael 
Moore?

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items. The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information; through fear of 
shared knowledge and public comment, the Police Commission does not currently allow 
this. Decrease Moore's time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on the 



number of speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most 
affected by police are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of
the matters before the board and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can't or don't want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

Michele Wetteland

pronouns: she/her

 From: Stefanee Alcantar < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 1:26 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Commissioners,

    Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday 
to further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 



comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

    Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

    Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy 
director of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of 
protesters during the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his 
qualification is his effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his 
desire to quell dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

    Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s 
security detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

    Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community 
must have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it
is through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission 



does not currently allow this.

    Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number
of speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,
Stefanee Alcantar

 From: Mariam Aref < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 1:47 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and



we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 



Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

M. Aref

 From: carrie ungerman < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 1:49 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
LAPCFails;  lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; 
tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; Mayor Garcetti;
ericgarcetti@gmail.com; councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; 
councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; Paul Krekorian; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021 

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 



Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent. WE MUST STOP TARGETING BLACK AND BROWN ANGELENOS. 

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 



Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Carrie Ungerman
Los Angeles City Community Member

 From: Michelle King < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 1:54 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
LAPC Fails; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; 
tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 



Commissioners,

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. If Chief Moore gave a flip about property crime, 
wouldn't his officers have retrieved  
the security footage from the owner of the house burglarized in the Pacific 
Palisades over the weekend, or interviewed the victims of the robbery? 

He then used these instances of property crime to attack the people’s hard won Zero 
Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves 
only to regress the progressive efforts put forward by organizers in this city. As a
recently released statement by BLM-Los Angeles states “Holding people in jail 
doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”.
It’s clear that Moore’s continued fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his 
ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to 
undermine the will of community members and we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic 
attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 



detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this.

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option.

In community,

Michelle King
 From: Ted Trembinski < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 2:07 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; Los Angeles Mayor's Office; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,



Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 



LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

Ted Trembinski

 From: becca vb < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 2:09 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; Mayor Garcetti; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
Mayor Garcetti; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; 
councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; 
paul.krekorian@lacity.org; Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; 
contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org; councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; 
councilmember.price@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,



Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 



anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

becca vb
-- 

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE - This communication and any attachments may contain 
confidential and privileged information for the use of the designated recipient/s 
named above. Distribution, reproduction or any other use of this transmission by any
party other than the intended recipient/s is prohibited.

 From: Kevin King < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 2:11 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
LAPC Fails; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; 
tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 



councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org
 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. If Chief Moore gave a flip about property crime, 
wouldn't his officers have retrieved  
the security footage from the owner of the house burglarized in the Pacific 
Palisades over the weekend, or interviewed the victims of the robbery? 

He then used these instances of property crime to attack the people’s hard won Zero 
Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves 
only to regress the progressive efforts put forward by organizers in this city. As a
recently released statement by BLM-Los Angeles states “Holding people in jail 
doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”.
It’s clear that Moore’s continued fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his 
ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to 
undermine the will of community members and we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic 
attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 



initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this.

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option.

Thank you from a concerned citizen

Kevin King

 From: Sarah Jacobus < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 2:12 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com;  lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 



attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 

Item 3D on the agenda of tomorrow’s meeting is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 
Targeted Violence Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP is the most recent 
rebranding of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos rejected 
in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing Alternatives to 
Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500-person team of informants 
to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and monitoring “suspicious behavior.” 
We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in Minnesota similar to PATHE result in 
the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 
2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote to the director of the FBI in sharp 
opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its 
“emotional and psychological toll on innocent children.” This TVTP grant is a clear 
effort to do an end run around the resounding rejection of CVE that community 
members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, thus the primary criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

I urge you to Decrease Chief Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no 
restrictions on number of speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the 
communities most affected by policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the 
real-world effects of the matters before the board and about LAPD in their 
neighborhoods.

Thank you for your consideration,
Sarah Jacobus
Los Angeles

 From: Justin Rodriguez < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 2:12 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: Michel Moore; Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; 

Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; 
councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.price@lacity.org; councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; 
councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
ethics.commission@lacity.org; james.queally@latimes.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; 
mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; Richard Tefank; Sandra 



Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; Eileen Decker; William J. Briggs, II; 
paul.koretz@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; tips@laist.com

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.



This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

Justin

 From: Fatima < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 2:40 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 



councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 



police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

Fatima

 From: Alex Kanegawa < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 2:42 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 



Commissioners,

I am writing to you as a concerned resident and stakeholder, alarmed by the extreme 
lack of accountability from the LAPD and its egregious fearmongering that they are 
weaponizing to push their own agenda against that of the people. Chief Moore and 
other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to further 
sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this press 
conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, even 
though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last year and
almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to attack the 
people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. Attacking the 
Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put forward by 
organizers in this city. 

Worrisomely, Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted 
Violence Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent 
rebranding of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily
educators, rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called 
Providing Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 
person team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and
by monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their already over 
inflated budget. As with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its 
arsenal, PATHE will initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way 
as a line item proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to 
defund the police.

Additionally, regarding public comment - please let people speak after agenda items.
The community must have input on agenda items after hearing additional information 
on the item; it is through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the 
Police Commission does not currently allow this.

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 



hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed, 

Alex Kanegawa
 From: Ethan Friedland < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 2:43 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12.06.2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 

I am writing to express my concerns as a resident of Los Angeles. 

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.



Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing instance of 
LAPD's unwarranted aggression is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.



Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. To do otherwise is to admit what many of us already 
know– that the LAPD does not serve the people it pledges to protect. Resume 
in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual public-comment option for people 
who can’t or don’t want to show up in person. It's the least you can do.

Signed,

-Ethan Friedland

 From: Sarah Bowers < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 2:47 PM

 To: councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; Mayor Helpdesk; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; Mayor 
Garcetti; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org

 Subject: BOPC Public Comment: 12/7/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Dear Board of Commissioners and City Council Members:

As a citizen of Los Angeles District 11 I'm writing to submit public comments to the



LAPC Meeting.

Item 3D: TVTP Grant
This program is just a new presentation on racist CVE (Countering Violent Extremism)
programs that target Black, Brown, and Indigenous youth.In 2016 The American 
Federation of Teachers wrote to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its 
“Don’t Be a Puppet” program, similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and 
psychological toll on innocent children”. The racist intent of these programs would 
only be compounded by the racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to 
circumnavigate the absolute and resounding rejection of CVE that community members 
projected in 2018.

Plus, LAPD now wants to put in charge of the PATHE progam the guy who oversaw 
surveillance of protestors, further showing that this program is just about 
targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and silencing the voices of those who critique 
LAPD the most. 

General Public Comment: Response to Chief Moore's Press Conference
Chief Moore held a press conference to take advantage of recent incidents of 
property crime. As usual, he only presents a slanted and limited view of the facts, 
ignoring that robberies in the city are lower than last year. His stance on zero 
bail is gross and misplaced. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los Angeles 
states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but comes at a 
tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued fear-mongering is 
an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the LAPD budget. We 
reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and we reject Chief
Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his murderous police 
force.

General Public Comment: LAPD Again Embarrassing Us, This Time in France
An individual in Chief Moore’s international traveling party wrongly accused a 
French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to LAPD officers detaining a French
person in France. This embarrassing episode of unchecked arrogance by the LAPD is 
emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination toward violence and brutalization. 
It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY.
Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two officers in his security detail, how 
could he possibly manage to oversee the most murderous police department in the 
country. 

General Public Comment: Public Comment Limitations

Stop capping your meetings’ public comment period at a mere forty-five minutes. You 
give 45 minutes for public comment from a city of 4 million people. Despite your 
weekly protestations to the contrary, you are silencing the voices of Angelenos by 
limiting who can speak at your meetings, and for how long.

Let people speak after each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense.



Members of the communities most affected by policing are by far the most 
knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before the board, and 
about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to say.

General Public Comment: LAPC Meeting Time
Why are these meetings held at the same time as City Council and Board of Supervisor
meetings? Can we please change the meeting time so more people can participate in 
the meetings?

Sincerely,
Sarah Bowers

 From: Catherine Safley < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 2:49 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Commissioners,

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles asserts, “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers." It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these deceitful attempts to undermine the will of community 



members and we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to 
strengthen his murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racism of the LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute
and resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE goes against to the public’s calls to defund the police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This digraceful episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutality. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment: let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; Police 
Commission currently refuses to allow this out of fear of public knowledge and 
public comment.

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 



virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,
Catherine Safley

 From: Desa Bolger < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 2:54 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,



rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode by the 
LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination toward violence and 
brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable detaining someone in 
ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two officers in his 
security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most murderous police 
department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 



virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

Desa Bolger
she/her

 

 From: traci kato-kiriyama < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 3:19 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: Michel Moore; Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; 

Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; 
councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.price@lacity.org; councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; 
councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
ethics.commission@lacity.org; james.queally@latimes.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; 
mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; Richard Tefank; Sandra 
Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; Eileen Decker; William J. Briggs, II; 
paul.koretz@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; tips@laist.com

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Dear Commissioners, 

Please read all comments.

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.



Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 



Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Sincerely,

traci kato-kiriyama 

(resident of Los Angeles County)

 From: Natalie B < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 3:34 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 



Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.



Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

Natalie 

 From: Seiji Ige < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 3:39 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 



Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 



officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,
Seiji Nakaki

 From: Justin Ricafort < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 3:40 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: Michel Moore; Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; 

Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; 
councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.price@lacity.org; councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; 
councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
ethics.commission@lacity.org; james.queally@latimes.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; 
mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; Richard Tefank; Sandra 
Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; Eileen Decker; William J. Briggs, II; 
paul.koretz@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; tips@laist.com

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 



attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 



murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Inaction by LAPD continues to undermine the public will to hold authorities 
accountable to their actions. I sincerely hope you will take all of our comments in 
serious consideration.

Signed,

Justin Ricafort

 From: sahar pirzada < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 3:52 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,



Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018. Time and time 
again, community has been clear about not wanting these counter-terrorism programs 
in any way, shape or form. 

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.



Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

Sahar Pirzada, MSW

-- 

Sahar Pirzada
Resident of Koreatown, Los Angeles

 

 From: Voices For LAPD < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 3:54 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Subject: Voices For LAPD questions 12/07/21

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 



Police Commission of the LAPD,

 

As the representatives and voices of the people of Los Angeles, we ask you to ask 
Chief Moore to respond to and answer the following questions which he has either 
intentionally or unintentionally ignored to the detriment of the understanding of 
the community-police relationship in our city.  Many of these questions have been 
asked in public comment at the BOPC meeting and have not yet been addressed by Chief
Moore.

 

The questions are presented in no order.

 

1. What is the demographic information for suspects as gathered by crime reports 
taken from victims? Related to that question, what are the demographics for traffic 
and investigative stops?

2. What is the response time for LAPD to non-coded radio calls and emergency Code 3 
calls?

3. How many foot beats are deployed in Los Angeles and exactly where are they 
assigned?

4. How many Neighborhood Watches are there in LA and is there a list of them by 
division with contact info for those who are interested in participating?

5. What is the follow up for the Saint Father Junipero Serra statue vandalism 
incident? Were there any arrests, and if so, why not? How does a statue get torn 
down at the very public Olvera St just across from Union Station without an LAPD 
response and arrest at the time of incident? And what is the follow up for the Hate 
Crime Vandalism committed at St. Peters Italian Catholic Church at 1039 N. Broadway?
 

6. In order to measure real time satisfaction or lack thereof regarding police 
response to radio calls have you considered a quality service review system as is 
utilized in private industry, especially customer service?

7. Why was the Bluestone company awarded a NO BID contract to perform objectionable 
medical tests for the Covid 19 virus?

8. Why are officers who conscientiously object to being vaccinated being forced to 
pay for testing out of their own pocket twice a week?

9. Why are officers who conscientiously object to being vaccinated being forced to 
pay for testing out of their own pocket twice a week? (Why are vaccinated officers 
not also tested? Why are unvaccinated officers put on unpaid sick leave while 



vaccinated officers get paid sick leave if they contract Covid?)

10. How are Senior Lead Officers being evaluated? Are they holding virtual community
meetings? Are all divisions using the Community Meeting Critique form, and if not, 
how are meetings being recorded as to frequency and effectiveness?

11.  How many roll calls, ride along, community meetings, are the Police 
Commissioners participating in on a monthly basis and would you, Police 
Commissioners, object to publicly posting that information?

Being a Police Commissioner is a challenging job and we thank you for the time and 
effort you spend in performing such an important civic duty. While we may sometimes 
agree and sometimes disagree, we feel confident that we have the common goal of 
creating a safer city with an ever improving LAPD that is proactive, effective, and 
that WE can ALL be proud of!  

Thank you for your time in consideration of our questions.

Respectfully,
Voices For LAPD

 From: Lotfi Eldin < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 3:54 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further
sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this press 
conference to
push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, even though 
robberies in the
city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last year and almost 25% from 2019. 
He then
used these instances of property crime to attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail 
Policy and to
sow fear among Angelenos. Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the
progressive efforts put forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released 
statement by
BLM-Los Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives
but comes
at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 



fear-mongering is an
attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the LAPD budget. We 
reject these
attempts to undermine the will of community members and we reject Chief Moore’s 
pathetic
attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his murderous police force.
Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the
Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators, 
rejected in
2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing Alternatives to 
Hinder
Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person team of spies and 
informants to
monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by monitoring “suspicious behavior”. 
We’ve seen
implementations of CVE programs in Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the 
targeting of Black
Muslim, East African, Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American 
Federation of
Teachers wrote to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a 
Puppet” program,
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The
racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the racist LAPD. This 
TVTP grant
is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and resounding rejection of CVE 
that community
members projected in 2018.
Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los
Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during the 
George Floyd
Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his effectiveness in 
targeting Black and
Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell dissent.
This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded
by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item proposal by the LAPD. 
PATHE runs
contrary to the public’s calls to defund the police.
Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail
illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in anticipation of 
the wholly
unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief Moore’s party wrongly accused 
a
French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to LAPD officers detaining a French



person in
France. This embarrassing episode of unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic
of
their uncontrollable inclination toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling 
that the LAPD felt

comfortable detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or
restrain two officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to 
oversee the most
murderous police department in the country.
Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of
public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does not currently 
allow this.
Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board,
and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to say. 
Resume
in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual public-comment option for people 
who can’t
or don’t want to show up in person.

Signed,
Lotfi Eldin

 From: Mark Masaoka < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 4:06 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 



   
Commissioners,

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.



Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

Mark Masaoka 
 

 From: Ruby Abutaleb < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 4:12 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: Michel Moore; Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; 

Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; 
councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.price@lacity.org; councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; 
councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
ethics.commission@lacity.org; james.queally@latimes.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; 
mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; Richard Tefank; Sandra 
Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; Eileen Decker; William J. Briggs, II; 
paul.koretz@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; tips@laist.com



 Subject: Public Comment BOPC

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 



initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

Ruby Abutaleb

LA County Resident

-- 

Ruby Abutaleb 
Associate Systems Developer
rubyabutaleb1.github.io 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Frubyabutaleb1.gith
ub.io%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7C8d0650f2e6c745ec2a1c08d9b91
6383b%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637744327790643475%7CUnknown%7CTW
FpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&
sdata=gW4iJxHxIJlIEZYHyvNCtqGH2kFYHrCDs5lDCev7wdU%3D&reserved=0>  | (909) 631-3512 

 



<https://docs.google.com/uc?export=download&id=1-hNXQItWHDCkNb1ilwhGzIkj-CoBqsgY&rev
id=0B7q4xB9u33rmVTB3eTJPSUNFV09saHNrNWVtSXdDRnhEellJPQ> 

 From: Jeanine Erikat < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 4:20 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 



Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,



Jeanine Erikat

-- 

Jeanine Erikat
Policy Associate
B.S. Public Health Science & B.A. History

 From: Margaret Starbuck < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 4:21 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.



Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked bad behavior by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 



speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,
Msrgaret

 From: Ashley Edwards < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 4:34 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.



Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 



Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

In community,

-- 

Ashley Edwards (She/Her)
 

Students Deserve: 
A grassroots coalition of students, parents, and teachers working for justice in and
beyond education.

Students Deserve 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.schoolslastud
entsdeserve.com%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7C85ad814d0a97465b1
36108d9b9193d2d%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637744340902188530%7CUn
known%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%
3D%7C3000&sdata=fWvGf1Z6836LnTbwlDyFqXo5hUFCNplA5PvNBwUmO6M%3D&reserved=0> 

*Making Black Lives Matter in Schools*
DIVEST from policing and searching Black/immigrant/ Muslim/queer youth!
INVEST in Black futures now! -- Fund Community Schools and support youth!

 
<https://docs.google.com/uc?export=download&id=1mUE_hP_A7lr7QXHyeCLwJOMwdGeLmsDu&rev
id=0B2Av1CuxdNNya0twOENyUjNSU20zYUREbmdrKzlwUERldWhzPQ> 

 From: Lucas O'Connor < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 4:42 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 



mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 



of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

Lucas O'Connor

 From: Nadia Al-Said < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 4:44 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: Michel Moore; Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; 

Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; 
councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org; 



councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.price@lacity.org; councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; 
councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
ethics.commission@lacity.org; james.queally@latimes.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; 
mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; Richard Tefank; Sandra 
Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; Eileen Decker; William J. Briggs, II; 
paul.koretz@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; tips@laist.com

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 
monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.



Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

Nadia Al-Said

-- 



Nadia Zyad Al-Said | ????? ???? ?????? 
she/her/hers 
Communication | Positivity | Woo | Restorative | Connectedness 
"Trust in dreams, for in them is hidden the gate to eternity." - Khalil Gibran 

 From: Samir Al-Alami < >
 Sent: Monday, December 6, 2021 4:57 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 12/06/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

Chief Moore and other City officials held a press conference this past Thursday to 
further sensationalize recent instances of property crime. Chief Moore used this 
press conference to push the narrative that the city has devolved into pandemonium, 
even though robberies in the city of Los Angeles are down more than 7% from last 
year and almost 25% from 2019. He then used these instances of property crime to 
attack the people’s hard won Zero Bail Policy and to sow fear among Angelenos. 
Attacking the Zero Bail Policy serves only to regress the progressive efforts put 
forward by organizers in this city. As a recently released statement by BLM-Los 
Angeles states “Holding people in jail doesn’t reduce crime or improve lives but 
comes at a tremendous price to taxpayers”. It’s clear that Moore’s continued 
fear-mongering is an attempt to justify his ridiculous proposed 12% increase to the 
LAPD budget. We reject these attempts to undermine the will of community members and
we reject Chief Moore’s pathetic attempts at spreading terror to strengthen his 
murderous police force.

Item 3D on the agenda is a vote on the approval of a $250,000 Targeted Violence 
Terrorism Prevention (TVTP) grant. The TVTP grant is just the most recent rebranding
of the Countering Violent Extremism (CVE) grant that Angelenos, primarily educators,
rejected in 2018. This grant will be used to fund a program called Providing 
Alternatives to Hinder Extremism (PATHE) meant to develop and train a 500 person 
team of spies and informants to monitor youth using risk assessment tools and by 



monitoring “suspicious behavior”. We’ve seen implementations of CVE programs in 
Minnesota similar to PATHE result in the targeting of Black Muslim, East African, 
Somali and Native Youth. In fact, in 2016 The American Federation of Teachers wrote 
to the director of the FBI in sharp opposition to its “Don’t Be a Puppet” program, 
similar to PATHE and CVE, citing its “emotional and psychological toll on innocent 
children”. The racist intent of these programs would only be compounded by the 
racist LAPD. This TVTP grant is a clear effort to circumnavigate the absolute and 
resounding rejection of CVE that community members projected in 2018.

Alex Vargas, the officer set to lead PATHE, currently serves as the deputy director 
of Los Angeles’ Fusion Center. Vargas oversaw the surveillance of protesters during 
the George Floyd Uprisings, proving that the criterion for his qualification is his 
effectiveness in targeting Black and Brown Angelenos and his desire to quell 
dissent.

This is also obviously another attempt by the LAPD to grow their massive budget. As 
with so many of the harmful programs the LAPD has in its arsenal, PATHE will 
initially be funded by a grant but will inevitably find its way as a line item 
proposal by the LAPD. PATHE runs contrary to the public’s calls to defund the 
police.

Additionally, this week the LA Times unveiled the fact that Chief Moore’s security 
detail illegally detained an individual during Moore’s visit to France in 
anticipation of the wholly unwanted 2028 Summer Olympics. An individual in Chief 
Moore’s party wrongly accused a French Civilian of stealing their phone, leading to 
LAPD officers detaining a French person in France. This embarrassing episode of 
unchecked shitbaggery by the LAPD is emblematic of their uncontrollable inclination 
toward violence and brutalization. It’s so telling that the LAPD felt comfortable 
detaining someone in ANOTHER COUNTRY. Chief Moore couldn’t manage or restrain two 
officers in his security detail, how could he possibly manage to oversee the most 
murderous police department in the country.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.
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